
 
 

 
 

                                                                        
 

 
 

22nd March 2024 
Dear parents and carers, 

It was fantastic to see so many of you at our open evenings this week.  I hope it was helpful to 

speak to your child’s class teacher and to see some of the wonderful learning that has been 

taking place this term.   

A big thank you to Amyas (Edie and Beatrice’s dad) who gave up some of his time this week to 

come and work with our team of Eco Leaders.  Together, they have built some fabulous new 

planters for our Torridon Allotment. They recycled the wood from delivery paletts, the space is 

looking great and we can’t wait for our seeds and bulbs to start showing their shoots. 

We are finishing off the spring term with an exciting science week next week.  We have science 

workshops taking place on Monday  and lots of investigations and experiments happening 

throughout the week.  If you or a member of your family work in the world of science and 

would like to come in and speak to your child’s class about your job, we would love to hear 

from you.  Please email our science lead, Lizzie, at admin@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk 

We look forward to seeing you on Sunday at the Corbett Chase.  Whether you are running 

walking or cheering people on we hope to see you there. 

Please remember we finish at 2.00pm on Thursday ahead of the Bank Holiday weekend.  We 

hope you will pop in to our bake sale at the end of the day to buy some sweet treats to 

celebrate the end of term.   

Have a lovely weekend. 

Warm wishes 

Manda George 

Headteacher  
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Corbett Chase – Sunday 24th March 2024 
4th Annual Corbett Chase this SUNDAY 

24th March. 

Come out to cheer on the Team Torridon - 

both parents and staff - enjoy the Play 

Street with your family and bring a sweet 

treat to contribute to the cake sale! 

9:15am - race starts at Torridon School 

10am-12noon - Play Street and cake sale on 

Minard Road outside Sandhurst School 

where the race finishes. 

We're still short on help - last chance 

to SIGN UP and get involved! We need 

contributions to the cake sale, volunteers to 

help out on the day at the Play Street and 

cake sale, runners or walkers to take part in 

the 10k or half-marathon. 

If you're donating a cake please bring it to 

Sandhurst School on Sunday from 9:30am. 

Please provide a list of ingredients - no nuts 

please. 

 

 

 

We're fundraising this year to improve digital 

learning at Torridon and get iPads in every 

classroom - please support our amazing team of staff 

and parents. 

Any questions - 

email friendsoftorridonpta@gmail.com. Thanks for 

your support! 

 

 

 

https://sites.google.com/view/corbettchase2024/the-corbett-chase-2023
https://forms.gle/gNY2LoUbwbP4bqBCA
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Year 6 – Easter School Learning 
The year 6 children will be taking their SATs tests in May this year. We are working hard to 

ensure that all children achieve the best possible outcomes in order to prepare them for 

secondary school and beyond. We are pleased to be able to offer additional revision sessions 

during the second week of the Easter holidays.  

These revision sessions will run 9.00-12.30 on Monday 8th, Tuesday 9th, Wednesday 10th and 

Thursday 11th April. The gate will open at the usual time of 8.45 each day. We are sure that 

you understand the importance of this extra opportunity to assist your child with their revision 

to ensure they are fully prepared and can approach these tests with confidence.  

We hope you will support us in encouraging your child to 

attend these sessions. Please note that children will not be 

required to wear school uniform to Easter school.  

Please sign and return the slip below by Friday 22nd 

March to confirm that you would like your child to attend 

these sessions. If you require another letter, please come 

into the main office. 

Science Week Home Learning Experiment 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



ONLINE BEHAVIOUR 
Using social media is an inevitability of modern life and comes with a great number of positives in terms of the 

ability to connect with others. Similarly, online gaming is another way on which young people build 

connections with their peers.  However, there are risks when using the internet and children are particularly 

vulnerable because they have a limited understanding of ‘netiquette’. 

Recently I have had reports of children using highly offensive and obscene language, taunting and being unkind 

to others online and attempting to contact members of staff via social media.   

It is really important that as parents and carers, you take responsibility for keeping your children safe when 

they are online and for monitoring their activity to make sure they are behaving appropriately. 

The NSPCC has some very helpful and informative guides to show you how to set up parental controls, things 

to consider when children are gaming online, protecting your child from accidentally accessing inappropriate 

content and how to report inappropriate online activity. 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/parental-controls/ 

Please let’s work together to make sure we are doing everything we can to make sure our children are safe, 

respectful and age appropriate when they are online. 

Thank you for your support 

Manda 

Forest School News 
Red class were invited to visit Forster Park today to be part of a community effort to create a 

TINY FOREST in the grounds of Forster Park. 

The aim is to create a new forest by planting 600 baby saplings and Red class worked 

extremely hard to plant 60 trees in an hour! 

 

 

Here are the exact coordinates  

51°25'57.4"N 0°00'33.1"W 

 so, you can visit the Tiny Forest.   

 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/parental-controls/
https://www.google.com/maps/place/51%C2%B025'57.4%22N+0%C2%B000'33.1%22W/@51.4345462,-0.0097267,16z/data=!4m4!3m3!8m2!3d51.4326111!4d-0.0091944?entry=ttu


 Reception – The Story of Diggersaurs 
 

We have been enjoying the story of Diggersaurs! We have looked at all 

different types of diggers and dinosaurs! The children drew a picture and 

wrote about their favourite Diggersaur character.  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Year 1 – Investigating Capacity and Volume (Maths) 
 

This week, we have been working with water! We completed a number of tests and 

challenges over the week to investigate the capacity of different containers. We 

poured cups of water into different containers and counted how many cups of 

water each could hold. We worked together to describe the volume of water in the 

containers, using: full, nearly full, nearly empty and empty!      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 2 Visit The Cutty Sark 
This week, Year 2 took an exciting trip to Greenwich to see the remarkable Cutty 

Sark, the world’s fastest tea clipper of its time, and the magnificent Maritime 

Museum. We did some obsevational drawings of the figureheads at the Cutty Sark 

and had a hands-on experience of life on a ship at the Maritime Museum’s ‘All 

Hands’ children’s gallery. We dressed 

up like captains and even had a go at 

sending messages to one another using 

Morse Code.  

It was definitely a fun-filled day. 

     

Year 3  - Buzzing Bees 
Year 3 have had fun this week being buzzing bees! As we were flying around, we 

were attracted to the flower’s strong colours and smells. As we were drinking the 

nectar, the pollen (glitter) rubbed off on us. We then flew to another flower, where 

the pollen would be transferred to another flower. This means that the flower could 

be fertilised and create new seeds! We now know how important bees are, and how 

busy they must be pollinating all day. 

 



Year 4 – Writing  
            

In year 4, the children have been writing poetry 

about the devastating phenomenon of a tsunami. 

They performed their poems to their table and to 

the class. We were so impressed with the 

ambitious language they chose, and with their 

experiments with rhyme and alliteration. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5 - Art 
In Year 5, we have been sketching designs for sculptures for the fourth plinth 
competition. We worked in groups to discuss how we could represent our identity 
through images, and then we used those images to create a sculpture design that 
was personal to us.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 6 - RE 
 

In RE, Year 6 have been looking at ‘The Journey of Life and Death unit.’ We 

explored the teachings of various religious groups regarding the topic, and how 

different religious communities support those who are going through bereavement. 

We made comparisons and also shared our own beliefs and viewpoints. 

     

 

 

Resource Base Learning  
Green Pathway went on a treasure hunt around 

school this week! We have been reading a story 

called ‘Snail Trail’ where a snail takes a long 

journey. The children practised following a map 

to find puzzle pieces in the classroom, 

playground, forest school and Manda’s office! 

 

Following on from out shopping trip last week, the 

resource base children made some Easter treats! 

We all worked together to make chocolate 

cornflake cakes and decorated 

them with mini Easter eggs.   

 

 

 



Dates For Your Diary 
Sunday 24th March Corbett Chase & street play out 

Week beginning Monday 25th March 
SCIENCE WEEK 
Year 6 assessment week 

Monday 25th March Green pathway to Forster Park 

Tuesday 26th March  
Year 3 to the National Gallery  
Lego club exhibition for parents and carers 

Thursday 28th March  
Last day of term – 2pm finish 
BAKE SALE  

Friday 29th March – Friday 12th April  EASTER HOLIDAY 
Monday 8th – Thursday 11th April  Year 6 Easter school 
Monday 15th April  First day of the summer term 
Thursday 18th April Year 5 and 6 tag rugby tournament 
Monday 22nd April Key stage 2 athletics tournament 
Tuesday 23rd April  Year 3 to the British Museum 
Thursday 25th April  Green pathway to Bellingham Playzone  
Friday 26th April  Year 5 and 6 Tri-Golf tournament  
Wednesday 1st May 1M to The Ragged School Museum 

Friday 3rd May 
Year 5 and 6 frisbee tournament 
1W to The Ragged School Museum 

Monday 6th May  BANK HOLIDAY – SCHOOL CLOSED 

Thursday 9th May  
1M to The Ragged School Museum 
Blue Pathway – Tate Modern Workshop 

Friday 10th May Year 5 hockey tournament 
Week beginning 13th May  YEAR 6 SATS WEEK 
Wednesday 15th May  Year 4 to London Symphony Orchestra concert 
Monday 20th May 9am – Piano performance for parents and carers 
Tuesday 21st May 9am - Guitar performance for parents and carers 
Wednesday 22nd May Year 3 and 4 tennis tournament 
Monday 27th – Friday 31st May HALF TERM HOLIDAY  
Wednesday 5th June Year 5 and 6 tennis tournament 
Sunday 9th June FAMILY FUN RUN – Forster Park 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Sustainability News 
On Thursday we were really fortunate to have a wonderful 

parent helper, Amyas,  come to the school to support the 

Eco Leaders from years 3 and 4 build some planters for our 

blossoming allotment area. The planters were made from 

recycled wood and nails from Amyas’ own house! The 

children enthusiastically undertook many tasks including 

measuring, hammering nails, sawing and lifting.  They really 

enjoyed themselves and achieved a fantastic end result! 

            

        

 

 

 

Work Of The Week WoW – Creative Learning 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

STARS OF THE WEEK 

 
 

Class  Name  Reason  

Nursery FT  Aziah-King  For joining in and remembering the animals in the story. Well done, Aziah-King! 😊   
Nursery AM  Kimora  For fantastic independent name writing. Well done, Kimora! 😊  

Nursery PM  Aurora  For being kind to her friends. Well done, Aurora! 😊   
Blue Class  Anthony  For his amazing improvement and perseverance during independent writing. Keep it up 

– Anthony!  
Red Class  Esmee  For her new positive attitude in the morning! Esmee always tries her best and smiles all 

day long 😊   
Yellow Class  Noah  For working hard in phonics and blending words independently. Well done!  

1M  Annika  For always trying to be polite and respectful. Well done Annika! 😊   
1N  Elyne  For her amazing reading, for getting her good ideas down on paper in writing and for 

always being kind. 😊   
1W  Adem  For working extremely hard on his handwriting and presentation in school and at 

home! Well done Adem! 😊   
2S  The whole 

class  
For their wonderful behaviour during our school trip this week! You set a wonderful 

example and made us all very proud – well done 2S 😊   
2SW  The whole 

class  
For their fantastic listening and wonderful behaviour on our school trip! You made us all 

very proud- well done 2SW! 😊   
2V  The whole 

class  
For being fully engaged on our trip to the Cutty Sark and the Maritime Museum, for 

participating in all the different activity and for having an enjoyable time. Well done 2V 

😊   
3A  Liam  For displaying a great attitude towards your learning. Well done 😊   
3G  Shanaiya  For her positive attitude towards learning, always being respectful and trying her best. 

Well done! 😊   
3S  Jah’shawny  For always being a caring and thoughtful member of our community. Well done for 

always making good choices😊  

4A  Junior  Being a kind, helpful member of our community.  

4L  Oli  For his fantastic behaviour for learning, developing in confidence and his 

excellent and terrifying Tsunami poem.  
4S  Maria  For being such a hardworking and helpful member of the 4S community and for reading 

aloud to the class with confidence and clarity.  
5C  David  For making good progress in his writing over the past few weeks especially in the letter 

he wrote to Judge George Mason. Well done David!  
5L  Simeon  For making good progress with your maths assessments. Well done. Keep it up!  

5S  Zephaniah   For his enthusiasm and dedication maths this week was truly inspiring to the entire 
class. His remarkable progress and unwavering determination are admirable. Keep up 

the excellent work, setting a fantastic example for others!  
6A  Azarni  For displaying a great attitude towards his learning, especially in maths, which has 

enabled him to make progress. Keep it up!  
6C  Adam  For excellent focus during writing lessons this week and considering the features 

required when writing his visitors guide. Well done!  
6L  Abshikah  For her concentration and focus during reading lessons and assessment. Well done!  

RB Blue  Elliot  Well done for following your timetable so well and having a more positive attitude.  

RB Green  Amarachukwu  Well done for being so sensible and calm on your trip to the Cutty Sark this week.  
  



HAF Programme – SKIPZ Production 



Weekly Attendance  

 

A big well done to 2SW and 4A for achieveing 100%! Keep up the good work!  
 
 
 
 

Nursery Admissions 
If you have a child who turns 4 years old between 1st September 2024 and 31st August 
2025 and you would like to enrol them at Torridon nursery, please get an application from 
the office or request one by email from: admin@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk. 

We have limited spaces, to avoid disappointment, please request and submit an application 
form as soon as possible.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

Class Attendance  Class  Attendance  Class  Attendance  
1M 93%  3A 95%  5C 94%  
1N 92%  3G 91%  5L 89%  
1W 95%  3S 87%  5S 95%  
2S 98%  4A 100% 

 

6A 96%  

2SW 100% 

 

4L 98%  6C 95%  

2V 97%  4S 92%  6L 98% 
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Open Morning Invitation – Christ’s Hospital  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hansel and Gretel – Show Dates 



Fun Activities   



      Online Safety   


